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December 31st 2008 saw the end of salary protection for teachers who had Management Allowances and did not get Teaching and Learning Responsibility points. Many of these teachers will have continued carrying out the duties for which they were paid by their Management Allowance. These duties should now have been taken away from them. 
No-one should continue with duties for which payment has ceased. Don’t work for free.

On a related issue, several members have recently rung the office to ask if, as a result of being on the Upper Pay Spine, they can be asked to carry out extras duties. The answer to this is a very clear “No”. Payment on the UPS has nothing to do with extra duties, as the School Teachers Pay and Conditions Document makes clear.

If you are experiencing any difficulties about being asked to do work for which you feel you are not paid, please contact the office for advice



 The amount of cover a teacher can be asked to do is limited by the 
School Teachers’ Pay and Conditions  Document. This year you should be doing significantly less than the 38 hours stipulated maximum as your school gets ready to implement the new rule, coming 
into force in September, that says teachers should “only rarely cover”.

Cover and PPA time

You must receive your minimum of 10% PPA time and this must be within the normal teaching day. PPA time must be timetabled, which means that you are not being released from a class but that you do not have a class at this time. Therefore class-based teachers should not have to do any preparation or follow-up work to enable colleagues to teach at this time, and cannot be expected to cover if they are absent.

You can find more detailed information about cover and PPA time by following the links on our website: www.bradfordnut.org
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High temperatures might not seem too much of a problem at the moment, but come the spring they will be in a number of schools. Unlike for minimum temperatures, there is no hard and fast legislation regarding maximum temperatures, but this doesn’t mean there is nothing we can do. The World Health Organisation stipulates that 24 degrees is the maximum temperature at which most people can work before they begin to experience ill effects. 
As far as the NUT is concerned, anything above 
26 degrees is too hot. This is our line in the (hot) sand.*

In order to try and improve the situation for our members, Bradford NUT is writing to all Headteachers to inform them that we will support members who feel they are unable to work in rooms in which the temperature exceeds this limit. 
Experience has shown that financial constraints are often cited as a reason why nothing can be done, but it also shows that a determined stand by members in a school can get results. If there are areas in your school where the temperature is excessive, why not agree, as a school NUT group, to
1 - request suitable alternative accommodation 

2 – if this is not forthcoming, contact the Union office for advice about what further action can be taken.

* The Union will also support members in situations where the temperature may be below 26 degrees but due to other factors such as poor ventilation working conditions are intolerable.

We have a number of thermometers displaying the NUT logo. Although your school should provide thermometers on request, one per school is available from us. Just ring and ask.



In some schools teachers are given grades for classroom observation as part of Performance Management. The NUT believes there is no good reason for this to happen. It is certainly not required by OFSTED. The following extract is taken from the Union’s website:

“The NUT is opposed to the use of lesson grading in classroom observation …   The NUT believes that the use of grades for classroom observation neither provides constructive feedback nor supports teachers.  There is nothing in the new performance management procedures which says that lesson grading should be used. 

Ofsted makes it clear that its grades should apply to the overall work of each school.  The National Union of Teachers has received assurances from Ofsted that head teachers are not required and will not be expected to use the Ofsted grades for the purposes of classroom observation. Where lesson grading is introduced in schools, NUT members should contact their union office …”

The NUT has published a Performance Management Policy which can be found on the website: www.teachers.org.uk
The policy states that:

· Teachers should have no more than three objectives.
· There should be no more than three classroom observations for the purposes of Performance Management and the evaluation of teaching and learning (one observation for Performance Management alone) in any cycle. There should be no other “drop-ins”.

· Observations and reviews should only be conducted by staff with qualified teacher status.
· Oral feedback should be given as soon as possible, and written feedback within five working days. No other notes about the observations should be kept.

Please get in touch with the office if you feel the system at your school is unreasonable.

A training day for Secondary School reps will be held on Monday February 9th at our Edmund Street office in Bradford. Contemporary issues will be covered, plus anything which reps attending would like to have discussed. Put it in your diary! And remember, you do have the right to time out of school to attend Union training. Lunch will be provided.

If you would like to come, please give us a ring. We hope to hold a Training Day for Primary School Reps later in the year.


Hi, I’m Alison Hill, newly elected Equal Opportunities Officer at Bradford NUT.
Our union has received funding from the Government’s Union Modernisation Fund for the Fairer Futures Project, which aims to increase and improve the NUT’s equal opportunities work at grass roots level. 

I am based at our Bradford office, every other Friday.

 I am certain that there are many examples of good practice of promoting and celebrating diversity by our dedicated members in our culturally diverse community - I would really like to hear about them. With the recent election of the first African American president, which has so engaged the world, including many young people, it is a wonderful opportunity to build on.

What are your thoughts on what we should be doing to break down the barriers of prejudice for our students and our members? Do please contact me with your ideas and experiences. My email address is alison@bradfordnut.org
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in Bradford and the country.


Join today on 0845 300 1669


or 020 7380 6369

















Bradford NUT Annual General Meeting -





to be followed by a FREE meal at the excellent International Restaurant





All members are very welcome





The meeting will be held at the International Restaurant on Morley St., on Tuesday January 20th at 5pm, with refreshments from 4.30 and the meal at 6.30





On the Agenda:


Workload


Attendance Monitoring


Class Size


Your Working Environment





Hope to see you there!
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If you would like future copies of Newsletters emailing to you, 
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